
Whistleblower Policy 

The BCAA Employee Benefit Trust’s Whistleblower policy addresses our commitment to integrity 
and ethical behavior by outlining how employees can safely raise serious concerns directly with 
the Board of Trustees, without fear of retaliation.  
 
In the event of illegal or fraudulent activity or a violation of the BCCA Employee Benefit Trust’s 
Respect and Conduct policies, it is appropriate to contact a member of the Board of Trustees. It 
is not appropriate to contact a Board Member to address human resources concerns and issues, 
nor to address personal acts of employees, management or stakeholders that are not connected 
to the business of the Trust.  
 
Employees may find contact information for the Board of Trustee Members in the Supplementary 
Section of this handbook.   
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